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Reporting from Elizabeth City,
What a busy and exciting month we have just finished up here in NC! We had the privilege of hosting the Atlantic Independent Baptist Fellowship monthly meeting on the second Tuesday of August. These churches have been such a help to our ministry here and we were thrilled to host the meeting.
On Sunday the 14th, we had the Brown Family Singers come and not only did they deliver an organ to us, they spent the weekend singing and greatly encouraged the people of our church. On the following Sunday we held a “Law Enforcement Officer Appreciation Sunday”, and the Lord truly blessed our efforts. We passed out flyers, emailed and texted invitations, prayed fervently, and on that Sunday the Lord sent us 76 people including 31 visitors. Our county Sheriff and our city Police Chief were both in service and we honored them as well as their officers. What an incredible opportunity to preach the Gospel to the “top cops” in our city!
The last 2 Sundays have been great, we have seen 5 souls saved and 1 baptized on a Wednesday night. Currently we are praying about purchasing a 15 passenger van and over the next week or so, I believe we will be painting and lettering our new church van! 

Thank you all for your consistent prayers and financial support! 
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